Gregory Gosselin
York
LD 2283

I am asking you to vote Ought Not To Pass LD 2283-An Act to Enact the Crisis
Intervention Order Act to Protect the Safety of the Public.

It is unconscionable what Sen. Carney did when she moved the public work session
with the ATF to a secretive closed-door meeting, Republicans objected and demanded
transparency. These calls for good governance were ignored by Carney, who refuses
to give specifics about her meeting with the ATF.

I come from a family with a long history of law enforcement. My father Sgt. Richard
A. Gosselin was a Ma. State Trooper, my brother James Gosselin is recently a retired
Sgt. with the Berlin Police department in Ct. We all know how important our second
amendment rights are to ensure the safety of our families. With the influx of illegals
coming in by the 10's of thousands and Gov. Mills planning on bringing in 75,000+
here in Maine is putting our families at great risk. As a small business owner of
Gosselin Realty Group, I am seeing first-hand the negative impacts of increased
crime, murder and now squatters taking over vacant homes making our
neighborhoods extremely unsafe. My family and I have personally experienced
squatters taking possession of our neighbors house and having to have the police
come and engage them after a standoff they arrested them and had them removed.
They were armed. This information is public knowledge. Our communities in Maine
are no longer safe and we need to protect ourselves because our government is not! I
support our Second Amendment Rights and I am asking you to Vote Ought Not to
Pass LD 2283. This bill is intended to do more harm than good to the good families
of Maine.



